

Talia Baker CPARB Administrator Washington State DES

May 14, 2024

Subject:

Project Review Committee – Vice Chair Letter of Interest

Dear Ms. Baker,

I would like to express my interest in the Vice Chair position on the Project Review Committee. I have been a member of the PRC for the last 5 years and over that time have learned how the PRC operates. In my 29 years with Hoffman Construction, I've had the opportunity to be involved in over 20 alternative delivery projects in Washington representing all types of alternative delivery including GC/CM, Heavy Civil GC/CM, Traditional Design Build and Progressive Design Build. In those projects I have learned what allows these projects to be successful and I believe that experience would be beneficial in the Vice Chair role.

Additionally, I have been active in many alternative delivery groups within the industry. I am a DBIA certified professional. I am co-chair of the Project Feedback Process Workgroup and have been involved with the GC/CM reauthorization committee as well as the MC/CM-EC/CM best practices committee. I understand the issues that are currently challenges within our industry and want to be able to ensure that the alternative delivery process is helping to solve those with all stakeholders.

I believe that I can be a strong asset to the Project Review Committee in the Vice Chair role. I would welcome the opportunity to serve as Vice Chair and contribute to the success of alternative project delivery in this State.

If have any questions or need any additional information, please feel free to contact me at 206-409-5463.

Sincerely,

Dave Johnson

Executive Vice President